MAY 24 2013

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration

The Lite Cylinder Company ) Emergency Order No. 2013-002
139 Southeast Parkway Court )
Franklin, TN 37064 ) Docket # PHMSA-2013-0123

EMERGENCY RECALL ORDER

This notice constitutes an Emergency Recall Order by the United States Department of
Transportation (DOT) pursuant to 49 U.S.C. § 5121(d) and 49 CFR §109.17(c); and pursuant to
delegation of authority to the Associate Administrator, Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety
Administration (PHMSA), Office of Hazardous Materials Safety. By this Order, PHMSA is
mandating a recall of all cylinders manufactured by The Lite Cylinder Company, Inc. (Lite
Cylinder) and marked as authorized under DOT-SP 14562 (and DOT-SP-13957 as authorized
therein), DOT-SP 13105; any cylinder requalified under H706; and any cylinders manufactured
under M5729 (hereinafter referred to as affected packaging(s)). In addition, this order applies to
any person who is in possession of an affected packaging subject to this order.

PHMSA finds that the affected packagings constitute or are causing an imminent hazard

to public safety. For more detailed information see “Background/Basis for Order™ below.



